
         
 
The following statistics were released today by NHS England: 
 
NHS cancelled elective operations, quarter ending 30th September 2017 
 
The key points from the latest release are: 
 

• During the quarter ending 30th September 2017, 18,588 operations were 
cancelled at the last minute for non-clinical reasons by NHS providers. In 
the same period in 2016/17, there were 19,446 cancelled operations. 

• Cancelled operations during the quarter represented 0.9% of all elective 
activity, which is lower than the corresponding percentage in the same 
period in 2016/17 (1.0%). 

• Of these cancellations 1,266 (6.8%) of patients were not treated within 28 
days of a cancellation.  In the same period in 2016/17, 1,228 (6.3%) of 
patients were not treated within 28 days. 
 

Full tables are available here: 
 
http://www.england.nhs.uk/statistics/cancelled-elective-operations/cancelled-
ops-data/ 
 
Additional Information 
 
For press enquiries please e-mail the NHS England media team at 
nhsengland.media@nhs.net or call 07768 901293 
 
The Government Statistical Service (GSS) statistician responsible for 
producing these data is: 
 
Chris Evison  
Analytical Services (National) 
NHS England  
Room 5E15, Quarry House, Quarry Hill, Leeds LS2 7UE 
Email: unify2@dh.gsi.gov.uk 
 
 
This publication no longer has National Statistics status. We are undertaking a 
Continuing Compliance Check with the UK Statistics Authority in order to 
determine the areas requiring further development in order that the statistics 
can resume National Statistics status. 
 


